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Across the globe, the COVID-19 crisis has hit workers with
temporary contracts and those working in tourism and consumerrelated services particularly hard. These groups make up large
shares of Greece’s workforce, and tourism’s strong growth in
recent years.
Greece’s government is currently planning how the European
Recovery and Resilience Facility will help overcome the
COVID-19 shock and move the economy to a path of sustained and
stronger growth. To support Greece’s workers through the
COVID-19 crisis and to set the labour force for a stronger
recovery, the OECD’s new Working Paper on ‘Rejuvenating
Greece’s labour market to generate more and higher-quality
jobs’ highlights five policy priorities:
1. Strengthen the social safety net’s protection for lowincome households (Figure 1). Reforms to Greece’s social
protection in recent years helped reduce poverty prior to the
COVID-19 crisis but important coverage gaps remain. Further
raising the value of Guaranteed Minimum Income transfers while
tapering transfers to ensure that work pays would help protect
households from income losses. Responsive and efficient
administrative processes are vital for vulnerable households
to access this support when they need it.

2. Better support caregivers. Around the world, the COVID-19
crisis has disrupted schools and workplaces, and added to the
pressures on family caregivers. In Greece, comparatively few
young children are enrolled in early childhood education and
care, while support to care for elderly relatives is limited.
This can make the barriers to working or to engaging in adult
education and training insurmountable (Figure 2), contributing
to low employment rates among women in Greece.

3. Improve access to active labour market policies for job
search, training and work experience. This will improve
employment prospects and help employers find the skills they
need (Figure 3). Greece has been boosting the capacity of its
public employment services, but they play a smaller role in
Greece’s labour market than in other OECD countries and suffer
a legacy of under investment. Leveraging private sector
providers to complement the public employment services would
allow Greece to swiftly boost its capacity to support
jobseekers to find lasting jobs.

4. Dramatically expand access to adult education and
reskilling programmes. This would help prepare Greece’s
workers for new career opportunities, and ensure workers are
ready for the coming opportunities and disruption from
digitalisation. Historically, participation in lifelong
learning has been low in Greece, and much of the workforce’s
skills need upgrading to employers’ modern needs. Deep
downturns such as the COVID-19 crisis are the best time to
invest in adult education. Greece can do this by financing
access to courses, encouraging universities to provide courses
for adults that develop professional skills, and by certifying
the quality and contents of private providers’ courses.
5. Reducing social contribution rates while aligning effective
income tax rates across different employment types would
reduce both the cost of employing workers and the incentives
to work semi-formally. Greece’s high labour income tax and
social contribution wedge create high employment costs and
reduce the return from working. The government is cutting some
tax and social contribution rates. Large differences in tax
rates depending on the legal form of employment can encourage

self-employment. The self-employed are generally less
productive and more at risk from income shocks, such as the
shock from the COVID-19 crisis. Aligning tax rates across
employment types would reduce the incentive to be selfemployed. It would boost the tax base, and so support
revenues.
The Working Paper discusses how Greece can pursue these
priorities. The Paper accompanies the 2020 Economic Survey of
Greece , launched in July 2020. The Survey estimated that
pursuing these priorities would boost incomes by 5% by 2030
and by more over the following years. Along with other reforms
outlined in the Survey, these five priorities can contribute
to Greece reversing the COVID-19 shock and moving to stronger
and sustained recovery.
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